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CKSS Parents Council Meeting Minutes – Tues 20th February @7.30pm
. 

Opening prayer: The opening prayer was read by Sue Nelson honouring St Brgit’s Day.
Principal’s report: Delivered by Vice Principal Ms. Frances Kerrigan.
· Ms. Kerrigan acknowledged the sad passing of Sue Nelson’s father in January 2024
· Congratulated TY students who embarked on Early University Entrance Programs this year

· Congratulations extended to those students who enjoyed great success in Young Scientist Exhibition this year. Specifically, Nina for Best Stand in her category and Ann for winning 2nd place overall in her category. Thank you also to Ms. Bouchet who guided and worked with the students. A student lunch was hosted in celebration.
· Transition Year Lift Leadership Program continues under the guidance of Ms. Ronan. Transition year students are now fully trained facilitators and will work with 2nd Year students on key leadership values.

· Leaving Cert and Junior Cycle pre-exams have been successfully completed before mid-term.
· 2nd and 5th year CBAs in progress

· 2nd and 5th year Parent-Teacher meetings completed this term.

· Thanked all who helped support the Christmas school show and raffle.

· Saturday Morning Study Session Pilot currently in progress for 6th Year Students.

· In sport, many great achievements this term.
· Basketball: Great success in both home and away games for 1st and 2nd and 6th year teams.

· Camogie: Senior team were runners up the final of the Munster Intermediate Competition 

· TY students travelled to Leahy’s farm with their business teachers to explore the business of making chocolate, ice cream and the farm itself
· TY students also visited the Apple Headquarters facilitated by one of the students’ parents.

· TY students have successfully completed their work experience

· MEP Grace O’ Sullivan visited the school this term (facilitated by MS. Harrington), speaking to the students about caring for the environment
· The Green Schools Program was involved in the Lee field lean up initiative. The participating students learned about water quality and have become Water Ambassadors within the school.

· Ski trip to Italy was facilitated by teachers over the mid-term.

· Entrance exams for incoming first years were conducted on 31st January, along with a parental presentation on subject choice. ‘Subject Taster Day’ scheduled for incoming students on Friday 23rd January

· Faith Development Program included St Brigit Cross making, cake sales for local charities and flower arranging for alters.
· Discussion arose regarding subject choice for senior cycle. New approach to subject choice in transition year this year, where students tried out different subjects (3 in first half of the year, 3 in send half). This is currently in review and feedback is being gathered regarding this new approach. Ms. Kerrigan advised that this is an area of continuous improvement and review. Suggestion was made that parents be involved in the subject presentation and Ms. Kerrigan advised this was currently being reviewed and date will be communicated shortly
Treasurer's Report: Presented by Weina
· Opening balance as of October 10th €2,620.93 

· November Christmas show x2 nights: €1882.00.

· Christmas Raffle €1672.00

· Minus fees, total balance as of 20th February 2024: €6107.00
AOB: 
· Discussion regarding school quiz dates. (e.g. 18th, 25th April, or May 2nd). Ms Kerrigan to review with Ms. Long and revert. Also discussed ‘Phone Jail’ for each table where devices would be placed in a zip lock bag on the table. Agreed that last year was thoroughly enjoyable and we should follow the same plan with games and tuck shop and hopefully keep Ms. Barry Murphy as the facilitator. Volunteers will be required, approx. 12.
· Stay Safe Talk with Tony Crockett. Planned for him to visit parents in the school first, then talk to students. €250 for 1.5hr to talk to parents.12th March suggested by Ms. Long as first year parent teacher meeting scheduled that day. Sue Nelson will email out the brochure to the parent’s council. Suggested that we have the Parent’s Council meeting on the same night as Stay Safe talk regarding quiz, to enlist some volunteers. Also suggested that talk to children would follow on quickly from parents talk, perhaps 15th March.  Sue Nelson to confirm if Mr. Crockett is available on 14th/15th March to talk to students.
· ASSUME Talk: Grace McLoughlin to coordinate dates and availability regarding the ASSUME consent talk with Margo Noonan. This will initially be a talk to the parents only.
· Cyber Talk: Discussed an online video in regarding consent which some parents had seen and agreed was informative and straight forward. Mary to send link to parent’s council WhatsApp. ‘Tea Talk – a talk about consent ‘
· Cyber Talk: Discussed potential online safety talks regarding social media. Parents to provide contact information from previous speakers/events they have attended in this area.
· Question raised regarding any career talks that are given in the school. Ms. Kerrigan advised that there are often on-site visits to career stands/events or on-site visits regarding careers. This will continue.
· School village.ie was discussed. Ms Kerrigan described the concept of this app and invited any parents to sample the menu available on site in the school on Friday 23rd February.
· Hockey introduction was discussed.  A student lead initiative with support from the school. A 6-week introduction planned for end of school year. An external expert in this area will assist in hockey introduction into the school.
· No other items were raised prior or during meeting
Next meeting: TBC. Proposed March 12th
Close of Meeting 
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